April 19, 2011

The Honorable Barbara Boxer
U.S. Senate

112 Hart Senate Office Building

Constitution Ave & 2nd St. NE, 

Washington, DC 20510
Dear Senator Boxer:  
Most On behalf of the (insert agency name here) I am writing to you about a recent regulatory development which is going to have a major impact on our mosquito and vector control agency’s ability to protect public health and the environment. (Agency name here) provides (brief description of your agency/community) protecting California’s residents and environment.  

In response to a Sixth Circuit Court of Appeals ruling interpreting the Clean Water Act (CWA) to bring public health pesticide applications under the CWA jurisdiction “if the application is in, over or near waters of the United States”, California’s State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) recently adopted a General National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit for Residual Pesticide Discharges for Vector Control Applications (“Permit”). 

The provisions of the permit will significantly increase costs to state and local government agencies that perform mosquito abatement efforts to protect public health and welfare without providing any significant environmental benefit. These public health pesticide applications help prevent outbreaks of diseases like West Nile virus and other mosquito-borne diseases and the products involved are fully regulated under the Federal Insecticide Fungicide and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA) as a part of the pesticide registration process. 

United States Environmental Protection Agency has conservatively estimated that the paperwork burden resulting from this new permitting requirement will exceed $50 million nationally and will require permitting of an additional 365,000 so-called “applicators” covering approximately 5.6 million pesticide applications per year. SWRCB reported at a public meeting that compliance with the permit in California will cost approximately $200,000-$600,000 per applicator.  Absorbing this cost will cripple our public agencies ability to protect public health. 

In an effort to address this issue, H.R. 872 “Reducing Regulatory Burdens Act of 2011” was introduced and recently passed out of the House with bipartisan support.  HR 872 is now in the Senate Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition and Forestry.  

We respectfully request your support of H.R. 872 as it will restore an appropriate balance of environmental stewardship, reduce undue regulatory and financial burdens on California agencies while protecting the public health of the citizens of California. 
Sincerely, 
Name 
Title 
